From: anthony turdo

To: Chris Gehrki
Subject: Re: Two Toyota RAV4 Hybrids
Date: Saturday, March 25, 2023 1:57:53 PM

[CAUTION]: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Chris , I do not have 2 Rav4 Hybrids XLE wright now, I will be getting one in a couple
weeks and will call you, Thankyou from Tony Turdo at TOYOTA OF RIVERSIDE

On Mar 25, 2023, at 1:50 PM, Chris Gehrki <cgehrki@cityofmenifee.us> wrote:

Hi Anthony,

Thank you for taking the time to speak with me on the phone today. As discussed, we
are looking to purchase two new Toyota RAV4 Hybrid XLEs that are white. Do you have
two available at this time? Also, we will hopefully be looking to purchase another one

after July 1%t as well. I'll be in touch when that time comes.
Thank you,

Maintenance Operations Center Operating Hours:
Monday — Thursday 6:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Friday 6:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Chris Gehrki | Management Analyst

Public Works and Engineering Department

City of Menifee | 27860 Bradley Road | Menifee, CA 92586

Direct: (951) 723-3721 | City Hall: (951) 672-6777 | Fax: (951) 679-3843
cgehrki@cityofmenifee.us | cityofmenifee.us
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*Please note that email correspondence with the City of Menifee, along with attachments, may be subject to
the California Public Records Act, and therefore may be subject to disclosure unless otherwise exempt. The
City of Menifee shall not be responsible for any claims, losses or damages resulting from the use of digital
data that may be contained in this email.
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